
Dear Dr. Van Goethem, 
 
We would like to follow up on the letter we had sent last week regarding the new 
restrictions.  Health Certificates for hatching eggs and live poultry to the United States must now 
include the statements highlighted below. New model health certificates are available on the APHIS 
website.  
 
The specific statements required are: 
1.            Hatching eggs / Poultry did not originate from France after October 1, 2023. 
2.            Hatching eggs / Poultry did not transit France prior to collection for shipment for export to 
the United States. 
3.            Hatching egg / Poultry shipment will not transit France after leaving the premises of origin. 
 
Hatching eggs: https://www.aphis.usda.gov/aphis/ourfocus/animalhealth/animal-and-animal-
product-import-information/live-animal-imports/sa_avian/poultry-hatching-eggs/ct_poultry_eggs 
 
Live poultry: https://www.aphis.usda.gov/aphis/ourfocus/animalhealth/animal-and-animal-product-
import-information/live-animal-imports/sa_avian/importing-live-poultry/ct_live_poultry 
 
Please let us know if there are any questions regarding these new requirements. 
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